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April 2024 Newsletter
Six Preacher Training Schools

Committing God’s Word to Faithful Men

USA ● Zambia ● Uganda 
Ghana ● Kenya
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Check out these two big events coming up for GSOBS.
Come join us!

 Open House
 April 13

 9 AM-12 PM
Would you like to know 
more about the Bible?

Come �ind out what the school has to offer.

Open to all who are interested in learning 
more, including prospective students and 

supporters.

Accommodations can be provided if 
traveling far.

Please RSVP if considering.
Contact Ray Sullins (417-818-7426) 

or Brent Green (417-536-5260)
2540A N. Kansas Expressway

Spring�ield, MO 65803
BibleInstituteOfMissouri.com

You are invited to join us 
for the

SPRING LECTURESHIP
April 14 – 17, 2024

Location: 
Kansas Expressway Church of 

Christ
2540 N. Kansas Expressway 

Springfield, MO 65803
417-869-2284

Or join us at kecoc.com/live

GOD’S PLAN FOR EVANGELISM
 April 14: Sunday
9:30 AM ................... Message of Evangelism ........... Brent Green
10:30 AM .................Response of Evangelism .......... Ray Sullins
1:30 PM ..................... Master of Evangelism ............. Trey Sullins
2:30 PM .................Oppositions to Evangelism ........ T-Roy Hass

April  15: Monday
7:00 PM ................... Textbook of Evangelism ........... Tyler Bird
7:50 PM ....................... Cost of Evangelism ............... Cory Orr

April  16: Tuesday
7:00 PM ................... Methods of Evangelism ........... Joshua Ortiz
7:50 PM ......................Home of Evangelism ............. Colin Lepley

April  17: Wednesday
7:00 PM .................. Individuals of Evangelism .......... Roy Goddard
7:50 PM ..................Challenge of Evangelism .......... Jerry Sullins

It is a little hard to believe that 4th quarter is now 
well underway. This quarter the students are taking 
the following classes:

 First-Year Classes: Combined:
 Preacher and His Work IV Godhead
 English Grammar IV Revelation
 Timothy and Titus
 Wisdom Literature 2
 Second-Year Classes:
 Preacher and His Work VIII
 Greek IV

With the school year wrapping up, we are excited 
about several upcoming events. First, this year’s 
open house will start at 9 AM on Saturday, April 
13th. This is for prospective students, supporters, or 
anyone who would like to know more about the 
school. Second, the Bible Institute of Missouri (BIM) 
lectureship will be April 14-17, 2024. This year’s 
theme is about evangelism. All four of our soon-to-be 
graduates will be speaking as well as many of our 
instructors. Third, the BIM graduation will be on 
Saturday, May 25th at 2 PM at the Kansas 
Expressway church of Christ building. Please make 
plans to attend and encourage Colin Lepley, Tyler 
Bird, T-Roy Hass, and Roy Goddard as they celebrate 
their hard work and accomplishments.

Written by Brent Green
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2024 Graduating Class
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Kenya Students and Staff

The work of the Lord continues to be strong in 
Ghana. The school and her faculty are doing well at 
training these faithful men to be soldiers of the cross.

Our sixteen students are 
busy with their studies as 
they near graduation 
later this year. In 
November, we hope to 
travel to Ghana to 
celebrate this with them. 
Please keep them all in 

your continued prayers. If you are able to provide 
any support with travel funds for this trip, it would 
be immensely helpful. To ensure our schools 
function properly and prevent problems, it’s crucial 
to travel to each school frequently. May God continue 
to bless us all as we labor together.

Written by Ray Sullins

Ghana Students
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The success of our new school in Ndola, Zambia has 
brought us great excitement. Things are really going 
well with the new school, and the new faculty 
members seem to be doing a great job. The great 

work of brothers 
Michelo, Ziko and 
Costain is ensuring this 
school starts on a strong 
note. The fourteen 
students in our �irst class 
in Ndola are also doing a 
great job.

Please keep this good 
work in your prayers 

that it may do great things to strengthen the church 
of our Lord in the Copperbelt region. Thank you all 
for your support of this good work!
Written by Ray Sullins

Ndola Students and Staff

Since 2024
Ndola, 
Zambia
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Fourteen men are training in Livingstone for their 
second year of studies. These men are progressing 
well in their studies and have a zeal to work for the 
Lord. We’re blessed to have a great staff and class of 
students in Livingstone  working for the kingdom of 
God.
We received exciting 
news when several 
students traveled to  an 
area called Kasangula. 
After preaching there, a 
young woman was 
baptized into Christ!
Thank you all for your 
continued help, 
support, and prayers for the great work in 
Livingstone. We couldn’t do it without you all!
Written by Ray Sullins

New Sister in Christ
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Zambia. Our plan is for their classes to begin in 
Livingstone on April 15th, and they will graduate at 
the end of September. Please keep them in your 
prayers as they journey and continue their schooling 
in Livingstone.

We give a special thanks to brother Scott Richards. 
Through the funds he oversees, he has been willing 
to fund the travel of our students to Zambia and 
continues to be the primary funder of the work in 
Uganda. It’s a blessing from the Lord to be a fellow 
laborer with this good brother in Uganda and other 
countries in Africa. 

Jerry Sullins and I will be traveling to Zambia in the 
coming months to encourage and visit the Ugandan 
and Zambian students. While there, we will teach for 
both classes and be a part of the evangelism efforts 
going on in Zambia. As with any major work, one of 
the most important parts of being successful is 
having proper oversight by visiting them. So, we are 
always thankful for those of you who are willing to 
help fund such trips. If you can consider helping with 
our summer trip, it would be a great help and 
blessing. We will need around $9,000 to fund this 
trip and to cover all of our trip related expenses.

Written by Ray Sullins

A big thanks to all who have supported the Uganda 
work over the years. The East African School of 
Biblical studies has been a beacon of light in Uganda 
since 2003, and so much good work has come from 
our labors done there. It is only through our joint 
efforts that we are able to do such great things for 
the Lord in Uganda, and we will continue to do our 
best to see that the faithful of Uganda are trained and 
have an opportunity to receive proper schooling.

We have had a few challenges going on in Uganda. 
The problems have primarily been caused by one of 
our previous workers who recently retired from the 
work. After his retirement, we learned he had 
tampered with our original school registration. 
We’re now in the process of being restoring this 
registration. This caused us to have to delay our 
current class for several months until we could get 
this all sorted out.

Because of the delay, we have decided to send our 
Ugandan students to the school in Livingstone, 
Zambia to complete their training. These sixteen 
students only lacked about six months of their 
training when the school temporarily closed. With 
dorms and classrooms, our facility in Zambia has 
plenty of room to accommodate them.

In this �irst week of April, the students have already 
begun to return to Busia to prepare for the long 
journey to Zambia. Lord willing, they will be in 
Nairobi shortly, and after that, they will be leaving 
for Zambia. By the time you get this newsletter, our 
Ugandan students will be safe in Livingstone, 

Students and Staff Beginning the Journey

Students at Baggage Check

Two Instructors and Two Students Preparing for Travel
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